REGULAR MEETING OF THE KIMBERLY VILLAGE BOARD
MINUTES
JULY 19, 2021

President Kuen called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. Appearing in person were President Kuen,
Trustees Gaffney, Hammen, Hietpas, Hruzek, Trentlage and Weber. Also present were
Administrator Block, Operations Director Dannhoff, McMahon Engineer Werner, Fox Valley
Metro Police Administrative Manager Vanden Heuvel, Judge Schroder and a member of the
media.

Trustee Hammen moved, Weber seconded the motion to approve payment of Certificate for
Payment #1-Final, for the Hydro Plant Concrete Slab Project (Contract McM. No. K0001-9-18-
00683) to Highway Landscapers, Inc. in the amount of $59,043.60. The motion carried by
unanimous vote of the Board.

Administrator Block presented a draft of the Village’s pedestrian safety enhancements for
Kimberly Avenue, Maes Avenue and select school corridors. Trustee Trentlage raised concerns
about pedestrians crossing Kennedy Avenue by the YMCA. It is hoped that increased signage in
conjunction with the enhanced pavement markings at Cobblestone Lane, Doerfler Drive and
Rundquist Way will increase driver awareness. To address concerns about the removal of a couple
of parking stalls in downtown Kimberly, the Village will promote usage of the Village’s free public
parking lot on the corner of Maple Street and Kimberly Avenue.

There was no unfinished business.

Under new business, Trustee Trentlage encouraged everyone to support the PawBurner event at
Sunset Park on August 21, 2021, to raise funds for cancer research.

Trustee Hammen moved, Gaffney seconded the motion to adjourn. The motion carried by a
unanimous vote and the Board adjourned at 6:15 pm.
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